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CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
1516 NINTH STREET 
SACRAMENTO. CA 95814-5512 

September 24 ,2007 

Mr. Eric Romo 
GreenVolts, Inc. 
50 First Street, Suite 507 
San Francisco, CA 941 05 

RE: 	 Application for Confidentiality 
SEP Application Data Response, 
Docket No. 03-RPS-1078 

Dear Mr. Romo: 

On August 24, 2007, GreenVolts, Inc., filed an application for confidentiality with the 
California Energy Commission (Energy Commission) as part of its request for 
supplemental energy payment (SEP) funds. Specifically, GreenVolts is seeking a 
designation of confidentiality for certain SEP documents. As part of this process, 
GreenVolts is entering into a renewable energy contract with Pacific Gas & Electric 
(PG&E). On August 20,2007, PG&E also submitted SEP documents seeking a 
designation of confidentiality. Unfortunately, PG&E's confidentiality application was 
found incomplete, and a deficiency letter was sent requesting additional information. 

It is the Energy Commission's intent to review the confidentiality applications and SEP 
information provided by both PG&E and GreenVolts in its evaluation process in order to 
cross-reference and validate information. Consequently, the Energy Commission 
cannot begin its review of the Greenvolt confidentiality application until PG&E's 
application is complete. We apologize for any inconvenience, but we expect to have a 
decision regarding your confidentiality application within the month. If you have any 
questions concerning this matter, please contact Fernando De Leon, Senior Staff 
Counsel, at (91 6) 654-4873. 

B. B. BLEVINS 
Executive Director 

cc: 	 Project Manager, 03-RPS-1078 
Docket Unit 


